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November 20 Jiu Jitsu K8 MPR 
November 21 Freeman HS Blood Drive 
November 21 Robotics 
November 22 Early Release 12:30 
November 23-24 Happy Thanksgiving!! No School 
November 28 Robotics 
November 29 Late Start 10:15am 
November 29 Chess Club 
November 29 Robotics Presentation Day 
November 29 Board Meeting at 6:00 K8 MPR 
November 30 Robotics 
November 30 Red Robin Fundraiser 
December 2 Barnes and Noble Book Fair 
December 4 Jiu Jitsu 
December 5 Robotics 
December 6 Chess Club 
December 6 Robotics 
December 7 Robotics 
December 9-10 Robotics Regional Competition 

Dani League - Secretary 
dleague@freemansd.org 

Brianne Wineinger - Secretary 
bwineinger@freemansd.org 

Lisa Phelan 
Principal/Asst. Superintendent 
lphelan@freemansd.org 

Phone: 509-291-4791 
Attendance: 509-291-7425 

Fax: 509-291-7339 

November 17, 2023 

Please see the following attachments for 
information about sports, activities, clubs, 
meetings, volunteer opportunities and im-
portant information: 

HS Blood Drive 
Promise Soap Fundraiser 
 (Class of 2027) 
Red Robin Fundraiser 
Barnes and Noble Book Fair 
Regal Cinemas Toy for Tots 
PTSG Craft Night Volunteers 
Robotics Volunteers Needed 
Freeman Athletics Auction 
Opt In to Text Message from SD 
Balanced Calendar Info 
PTSG Membership Form 

Get some new Scottie Gear through Game 
One! A portion of the proceeds go to PTSG! 
Freeman All‐School Spirit Wear Custom Apparel 
and Merchandise ‐ Game One (game‐one.com)  

Thank you for supervising your sports kids 
and siblings when there are after school 

sports practices inside the schools. Please 
continue to help us keep everyone safe and 
the school intact by not allowing kids to run 

around and play with sports balls and 
equipment in the foyer. The best option is 

to stay in the gym with your kids where the 
practice is taking place. 

Ways to Support Freeman 

(see flyers for more information) 
VOLUNTEER: We have several opportunities to volun-
teer for different activities throughout the year. 
Coming up: 
-Craft Night: Contact FreemanPTSG@gmail.com. 
-Robotics: See flyer for how to sign up to volunteer. 
-Athletics Auction: See flyer for volunteer contact info. 
 
SHOP: 
-Promise Soap for Class of 2027 Fundraiser 
-Download the Box Tops App, Assign Freeman Elemen-
tary as your school, then scan receipts when you shop. 
-Connect your Fred Meyer Loyalty Card with Fred Mey-
er Community Rewards, and select Freeman Elemen-
tary for additional rewards. 
-Shop at Barnes and Noble for our Book Fair on De-
cember 2nd! 
 
EAT at Red Robin on November 30th! 
 
JOIN: Become a PTSG Member and come to the meet-
ings. 
 
DONATE: 
-Freeman Athletics Auction needs items to auction off. 
Also, buy a ticket or a whole table to attend! 
-Toys for Tots at Regal Cinemas 
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The kids who brought in $200 or more worth of donations 
for the Scottie Dash got to enjoy their prize of Pizza, 
Bowling and an Arcade today! What a fun prize for 
working so hard supporting the Scottie Dash! Thank you 

for all of the donations! 

Miss Kelly from STCU presented a fun story and lesson about how to earn, 
share and save money to the Kindergarten through 2nd graders. They each 
received a Money Jar to assemble, reminding them to divide their money into 
different categories. Thank you STCU! 
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Freeman School District does not discriminate in any programs or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national 
origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression or identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide 
or service animal and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups. The following employee has 
been designated to handle questions and complaints of alleged discrimination: Civil Rights, Title IX, and Section 504 Compliance 

Coordinator: Randy Russell, rrussell@freemansd.org, (509) 291-3695, 
15001 S Jackson Rd. Rockford, WA 99030 (Updated 2021) 

Meetings are the second Wednesday of the month from 5:30pm-6:30pm in the FES Community Classroom. 
Next meeting is December 13th. PTSG is a great way to get involved in fun activities at the school. You can 

become a part of the board or become a member! Check out the next meeting to see how you can get 
involved. See attached PTSG Membership Form. Complete the attached form and bring it in with your 

membership fee to the Elementary School office. If you need a hard copy of the form, please come into the 
office and we can give you one or let us know and we will send one home with your student! 



 

FREEMAN 
HIGH SCHOOL 
BLOOD DRIVE 
 

SIGN 
UP 

HERE! 

TUESDAY, NOV. 21ST  
8:30AM – 12PM 

16 and 17 year old donors 
– Please fill out a parent 
permission form before 

the blood drive. 
 

#BecauseofYou, the future of our 
nation’s blood supply is being built today. 

As our most loyal and frequent blood 
donors become older, young people are 
the future of our nation’s blood supply; 
the future of ensuring blood is available 

for every patient in need. 





20% OF FOOD SALES*
BACK TO

FREEMAN SCHOOL 
DISTRICT #358

Show this flyer or simply mention the fundraiser to
your server to have your sales counted.

FUNDRAISER DETAILS
14736 East Indiana Ave., Spokane, WA 99216

November 30, 2023*

If ordering online, please follow these instructions:

1 Start your order at order.redrobin.com and select the restaurant above.

2 In the menu, go to the category labeled “Fundraisers (To-Go Only)” and click on that item.

3 Click the “add” button, and then “add to bag.”

4 Add your meal items and check out.

5 Arrive at Red Robin, come in, say hi, grab your food and be on your way! If your location has 
curbside pick-up, we can bring it to your car too!

*Fundraiser during restaurant operating hours. Visit redrobin.com and find this location to view hours. 
Donation based on all eligible net dine-in and to-go food sales only. Excludes sales from catering (at select 

locations), 3rd party ordering and delivery sites, alcohol, gift cards, retail, tax and gratuity. Offer void if flyer is 
distributed in or near the restaurant during fundraiser day & hours. 

https://order.redrobin.com




Come to Regal Spokane Valley and 
donate any new, unwrapped toy for  

 
 
 
 

You will be entered for your chance to win 
a $300 Regal GiŌ Card! 

Enough for a 1 year subscripƟon to  
Regal Unlimited.  

Dona ons will be accepted from  
November 10 – December 10, 2023. 

 

One entry per toy donaƟon. 
 

Please provide your name and phone number to be contacted if you win.  
Winner will be contacted via phone on December 12th. 

 
You can bring the toys into either the Elementary School Office or directly to 

the Spokane Valley Regal Cinema (no movie Ɵcket purchase necessary). 



F R I D A Y ,  D E C E M B E R  8
4 : 3 0 -  6 : 3 0  P M

F R E E M A N  K - 8  M P R

JOIN FREEMAN PTSG FOR

WANT TO HELP KIDS CREATE A CRAFT?
Volunteers  Needed to  Host  a  Table!  

$150 re imbursement  ava i lab le  per  tab le
Emai l  kr i s t in lc lerget@gmai l . com

Kids Holiday
Craft Night

mailto:kristinlclerget@gmail.com




ATHLETICS AUCTIONATHLETICS AUCTION
& Dinner Fundraiser& Dinner Fundraiser

BUY TICKETS HEREBUY TICKETS HERE

If you have questions, would like to donate or volunteer please email khayek@freemansd.org

https://wa-freeman-lite.intouchreceipting.com/AthleticsAuctionDinner




                        

    Balanced Calendar Q&A 
 

 

This Q&A was compiled from the Freeman Balanced Calendar Committee work and the Office of 

Superintendent of Public Instruction Balanced Calendar Information page. 

Background  

In Washington State, a school year lasts 180 days. Students have a few short breaks along the way and a long 

break in the summer. Many students experience a loss of learning and continuity during the extended break. 

Students with consistent access to enriching activities throughout the year are more successful in school 

(Pedersen, 2016). How can we increase access to these enriching activities for more students? How can we 

prioritize student and staff mental health? One potential solution is a “balanced calendar.”  

Questions & Answers  

What is a balanced calendar?  

Instead of concentrating 180 school days into nine months, a balanced calendar spreads them throughout the 

year, including traditional Thanksgiving, Christmas, Spring Break, and Summer Breaks. Schools may use the 

breaks to host “intersessions,” where they can provide additional learning enrichment experiences.  

Does it work?  

Schools that follow a balanced calendar tend to have higher achievement scores (Pedersen, 2016). A traditional 

summer break lasts 10 to 12 weeks, compared to 7-9 weeks in a balanced calendar. Shorter breaks mean more 

consistent student-teacher partnerships and less learning disruption. Students need less review time at the 

beginning of the new school year, so there is an embedded opportunity to expand the curriculum and learning 

experiences. 

Does it mean more school?  

Balanced calendars keep the same number of school days as traditional calendars, but they add flexibility. With 

input from surveys and site visits, the Freeman Balanced Calendar Committee and school leaders drafted a 

calendar to fit what was best for the Freeman community.  

Teachers who work in a balanced calendar have reported that it is easier to plan instruction in shorter chunks 

between breaks rather than for an entire semester (Pedersen, 2016). In addition, ending the first semester, 

trimester, or second quarter before winter break creates more energy and readiness for students and teachers 

when they return (Hasser & Nasser, 2005). 

 

 

 

 



 

How does a balanced calendar affect students… 

 …in foster care or experiencing homelessness?  

Students in foster care or experiencing homelessness are eligible to receive support through several state and 

federal programs. These students often have disruptions in their education, making it difficult for them to be on 

target for graduation. A balanced calendar can provide additional opportunities for credit accrual and recovery 

and interrupt the effects of cumulative learning loss in developing individual school graduation plans. 

 …with disabilities?  

Students with disabilities may not have access to highly specialized resources (occupational therapists, physical 

therapists, speech and language specialists, and adaptive equipment) during long summer breaks. Transition 

services, such as job shadows, can occur during intersessions without taking the student out of classroom 

instruction. When interventions occur at the end of each summative period, there is evidence of reduced 

students needing Individualized Education Programs (IEPs) or qualifying for special education services over 

time (Smith, 2011; Evans, 2007).  

…in off-campus school programs?  

For students in Running Start or learning a trade, students, and parents are responsible for their local University, 

Community College, and Skill Center calendars for potential impacts on students participating in those 

programs part-time.  

…in advanced programs, like AP? 

 A balanced calendar can provide an opportunity for involvement in special projects and targeted learning 

opportunities. The balanced calendars will consider the testing schedules for Advanced Placement. 

Does it affect high school credits and graduation requirements?  

State graduation requirements remain the same. Each school district is responsible for supporting every student 

to earn the necessary credits for graduation, meet their graduation pathway, and complete a High School and 

Beyond Plan. 

What about Middle and High School sports?  

High school athletics are often viewed as a barrier due to scheduling challenges, but conflicts can be mitigated. 

For decades, school districts nationwide have successfully supported interscholastic sports among schools with 

different school year calendars. The modern balanced calendar has ties back to the 1890s. Washington’s 

Interscholastic Activities Association (WIAA) has successfully navigated a variety of school year calendars. 

Despite leadership changes, WIAA has stated its support of allowing districts to determine the right school year 

calendar for their students and communities. 

During the Freeman Balanced Calendar committee site visits to Churchill County SD, Washoe County SD, La 

Mesa-Spring Valley SD, Oceanside Unified SD, and Winlock SD,  Athletes, Athletic Directors, Coaches, and 

Administration in both Middle and High Schools did not have conflicts because of their calendars, even when 

the opposing district was not on the same calendar.  



2023-2024 PTSG
Membership​Form

Parent Name(s) ____________________________________________________________________________________ ​​

Email(s): __________________________________________________________________________________________

Best Phone #: ___________________________

Family Membership $30 Staff Membership $30 Business Membership $60

Student(s) Name(s) Grade for 2023-2024

Please make checks payable to Freeman PTSG.
All membership dues directly support Freeman students.

​​PTSG​​Use​​Only:​​​​​​​Check/Cash______​​​​Received​​By:______​​


